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Caltrain to Hold Public Meeting on 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project 

Caltrain will host a community meeting on the 25th Avenue Grade Separation 

Project on Wednesday, December 20. The meeting will cover the construction 

schedule going forward while also offering the public an opportunity to learn more 

about the project. 

This grade separation project has been a goal of Caltrain and the City of San Mateo 

for many years. The separation will allow traffic to pass under the tracks at 25th 

Avenue, as well as complete east-west connections at 28th and 31st Avenues, 

reducing local traffic congestion and increasing safety for drivers and pedestrians. 

In addition, the project will result in a new, modernized Hillsdale station that is 

scheduled to open in 2019. 

The public meeting will be held at the following time and place: 

Wednesday, December 20, 6:30 p.m. 
San Mateo City Hall, Council Chambers 

330 W. 20th Avenue, San Mateo 

 

The groundbreaking for the project occurred in mid-October. Construction work has 

been ongoing since then, including clearing and grubbing, potholing, temporary 

shoring, installation of cast-in-drilled-hole piles for the new bridges, and paving the 

temporary East parking lot.  While, a majority of the construction activities are 

taking place during the day, some activities need to be conducted during nights and 

weekends outside of normal train service hours, due to their close proximity to the 

railroad tracks.   

Caltrain has been single-tracking on the evenings where work is scheduled around 

8 p.m. Neighbors may experience construction noise and light during these times 

and can sign up for a weekly construction notice at www.caltrain.com/25thGS.  

The project, funded by a combination of City, State, High Speed Rail Authority and 

San Mateo County Measure A funds, is estimated to cost $180 million. 

### 

http://www.caltrain.com/25thGS


About Caltrain: Owned and operated by the Peninsula Corridor Joint Powers Board, Caltrain 

provides commuter rail service from San Francisco to San Jose, with limited commute 

service to Gilroy. Caltrain enjoyed more than five years of consecutive monthly ridership 

increases, surpassing more than 65,000 average weekday riders. While the Joint Powers 

Board assumed operating responsibilities for the service in 1992, the railroad celebrated 150 

years of continuous passenger service in 2014. Planning for the next 150 years of Peninsula 

rail service, Caltrain is on pace to electrify the system, reduce diesel emissions by 97 

percent by 2040 and add more service to more stations. 

Like us on Facebook at: www.facebook.com/caltrain and follow us on Twitter 

@Caltrain 

Free translation assistance is available. Para traducción llama al 1.800.660.4287; 

如需翻譯,請電 1.800.660.4287. 
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